
 

 

                                                                                                                              

             

                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                        

                                                                  

Please stop by and welcome our front office staff!  

Shelby Miles has been with us since September 

2023 and Julietta Puryear will start on April 22nd.  

We are excited about being fully staffed again! They 

will welcome you with pleasant personalities and 

contagious smiles.   

It is spring and Bourbon County Extension 

Homemakers are BUSY!   Peter Rabbit just finished 

promoting March – Nutrition Awareness month with 

every kindergarten class in the county.  Be sure to 

check out the pictures from each school on page 8.  

It was a historical year in that we had  two male 

participants this year portraying Mr. McGregor.  The 

family participation was exciting.  

Tickets for the 87th Bourbon County Homemakers 

Annual Meeting are now on sale at the Extension 

Office.  No tickets will be sold at the door. The event 

promises to be filled with great fun, fellowship and 

food.  All are encouraged to participate in the 

Helping Hands Auction that will take place.  All 

proceeds from the auction go toward the 

Homemaker Scholarship Fund.  Remember to 

report the number of books read during the year, 

paying close attention to the change in categories 

listed on page 3.  We hope to see you at this year’s 

annual meeting.  
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Coming to you on Bourbon County Nutrition Education Facebook page. 
If you missed the 1st Friday, it is still available on FB and YouTube. 

 

Join us on Bourbon County 
Nutrition Education Program 
Facebook page, to view Kay 
preparing “Lentil Sloppy Joes” or 
even better get your ingredients 
and prepare along with us. Mark 
your calendar April 5th  at noon!  

Stop  

by the 

Extension 

Office  

and pick up 

 your  

2024  

calendar  

to cook  

along! 

 

Join us live each month as we demo recipes 
from the  2024 Food-Nutrition Calendar! 

      

                       

The UK Markey Cancer Center Screening Program 

provides free sonographic screenings to women 

across Kentucky with the goal of detecting ovarian 

cancer in early stages.  When detected eary, 

ovarian cancer is a treatable and curable disease. 

All women over the age of 50 and women over the 

age of 25 with a family history of ovarian cancer are 

eligible for free screening 

For more information about UK Markey Cancer 

Center free screenings please call the Bourbon 

County Extension Office. 

$1 of every homemakers dues goes toward 

supporting this program. 
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“Bourbon County Homemakers, let’s get 
started thinking outside the box!” 

 

It is Bourbon County Homemakers Annual 
Meeting time!  This is one of my favorite events.  
A time to enjoy my club as well as members of 
other clubs and it is always entertaining!!!! 
 
I would like to encourage everyone to put on their 
creative thinking caps for donations to the 
Helping Hands Auction which will be held at the 
meeting.  This is a fun activity as well as 
fundraiser for the Homemaker Scholarship Fund.  
Bidding on the creative (and beneficial) items is 
fun and sometimes challenging.  I look forward to 
seeing everyone at this event.  This will be my 
last Annual Meeting as County President.  
 
And please do not ever forget –  
We are better together Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers! 

 

 

Mallory Lowe                         
President Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers 
 

                               
                                    
                                                                 

  

 

 

PRESIDENT’S NOTES 

 

                                                     

      

      

      

       

The top “Book Readers” will be recognized in the 

program of the 87th Bourbon County Homemakers 

Annual Meeting on April 25th.   

Bourbon County Homemakers encourage and 

promote reading at all levels.  Please label your 

number of books in the following three categories: 

o Fiction 
o Non-fiction 
o Children’s 

 
The top readers in each category will be recognized. 

Leader Lesson 
 

       

Attention all members! 
Reports of books read are  

due April 19th! 
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Basic Budget Bites – Food Label Dates 

 
• Use-by, best if used by, best by, best before: “Use-

by” and “best” dates are often found on shelf-stable 

products such as ketchup, salad dressings, and 

peanut butter. The date tells you how long the 

product is likely to stay at its best quality when 

unopened. It is not a safety date. Check the product 

to gauge the quality after the date and throw away 

foods that have an off odor, or flavor, or do not look 

good. 

• Sell-by: Most sell-by dates are found on foods like 

meat, seafood, poultry, and milk. The date is for 

stores to know how long they can display the item. 

Buy products before the sell-by date. You can still 

store it at home for some time beyond that date if 

you follow safe storage methods. Milk that has 

always been refrigerated will be good for about a 

week after you bring it home, even if the sell-by date 

runs out during that time. 

• Expires on: The only place you are likely to see this 

type of date is on baby formula or baby foods. The 

federal government controls this dating. Always use 

the product before this end date. 

• Stamped dates on packages: Products like bagged 

salad greens, bread, and precut veggies often 

feature a date stamped on the package. This date 

helps the store decide how long to leave it on the 

shelf. It can also help the buyer know the time limit 

to use the product at its best quality. It is not a safety 

date. 

Source: Adapted from Iowa State University Extension and 

Outreach: Spend Smart. Eat Smart. 

Kacy Wiley 

Program Assistant Senior NEP 
                                       

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

  

          

There are still two 
copies of the book 
Heartland, if anyone is 
interested in joining in 
on the Book Club but 
did not sign up.  The 
books are first come, 
first basis.  They are 
free and watch party 
participation starts  at 
11:00 am on April 11th 
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Earth Day 2024 
 

Earth Day is held each year on April 22 and has 
been since 1970. 
 
According to the website, www.earthday.org, 
this year’s theme is “Planet vs. Plastics.” The 
focus is to raise awareness of the health risks of 
plastics and the environmental impact of single-
use plastics. The world’s plastic problem has 
recently been in the news. 
 
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
reminds everyone that each day should be Earth 
Day and that we can make daily choices to 
protect our environment. 
 
Everyday steps that you can take include actions 
like: 

• Reduce, reuse, and recycle as much as 
possible. 

• Take your own reusable bags when 
shopping instead of having your items 
placed in plastic bags each time. 

• Plant a tree. 
• Save water by not leaving the water 

running in the sink as you brush your 
teeth. 

• Take shorter showers to use less water. 
• Install and use a rain barrel to collect rain 

runoff to water your lawn and 
landscaping. 

• Drive less. Walk or ride a bike whenever 
possible. 

• Do not run your car while parked. After a 
few minutes of idling, turn your car off. 
Save gas and eliminate car exhaust. 

• Volunteer or start a community litter or 
trash cleanup program in your area.    

• Turn the lights off when you leave a room. 
• Use energy efficient lightbulbs throughout 

your home. 
• Properly insulate your home to use less 

energy when heating and cooling. 

By taking these steps and others, we can make 
choices that will contribute to a cleaner and 
healthier environment for all.      

Source: Hardin Stevens, senior Extension associate, 

University of Kentucky, College of Agriculture, Food and 

Environment, January 2024 

 

Many people make travel plans for the summer 
months, when the weather is warm and children 
are out of school.  If you are planning to travel 
internationally, consider any additional health and 
safety precautions you should take based on 
your travel destination.  

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
provides both a list of recommended vaccinations 
and other preventative health measures that 
travelers can take. They also have specific 
disease information by country and region.  One 
way the CDC notifies travelers of important 
health information is through Travel Health 
Notices (THNs).  They use these notices to 
inform travelers about global health risks during 
outbreaks, special events or gatherings, and 
natural disasters. The CDC also gives advice 
about protective actions travelers can take to 
prevent infection or adverse health effects. 

There are four different kinds, or levels of 
notices.  Level 4 notices advise travelers to avoid 
a country or region entirely.  Level 3 notices 
caution travelers to reconsider nonessential 
travel due to limited precautions available.  Level 
2 notices encourage travelers to practice 
enhanced precautions for this destination and 
describe additional precautions or specific 
populations at risk. Level 1 notices inform 
travelers of outbreaks of disease uncommon to 
Americans but common at their destination 
location and describe usual precautions for this 
destination.  

Also, the CDC provides destination-specific 
information for more than 200 international travel 
destinations, including recommended 
vaccinations, a prevention guide for common 
diseases, and a Healthy Traveler Packing Guide 
specific to your destination.  

For more information, and to access CDC travel health 
notices, visit https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices 
Reference: https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices 
Source: Katherine Jury, Extension specialist for family 
health 

 

Know Before You Go: Travel Health 
Notices 

 

Spring    

http://www.earthday.org/
https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices
https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices
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Homemakers and clubs, 

Another year has rolled around, and we are preparing for the 2024 Fair and Horse Show.  The hospitality tent 

is instrumental in the success of the Horse Shows.  First, I want to THANK everyone that has worked or 

prepared food for the hospitality tent in previous years.  To serve the people better, there are some changes in 

the program.   

This year I need eight (8) dozen cookies from each club.  Any kind of cookie is fine, but if you put nuts of any 
kind in the cookies or sandwich fixings the packages must indicate that nuts are in the product.  We will be 
needing sandwich fixings such as pimento cheese, chicken salad, ham salad, olive nut, cucumber etc.  Please 
sign up for the fixings that you can provide and if you change item or are unable to prepare item, please 
contact me at 859-707-7189 so that we can plan accordingly.  Country ham, city ham, sliced cheese, buns and 
bread will not be needed as they will be furnished both evenings. 

The starting time for serving will be earlier this year.  The first shift of workers will be 4-8 pm.  This shift will se 
up tables, get food ready and start the serving.  The second shift will work 8pm-closing and will help with 
closing and packing up for the night. 

I know it is early in the year to be thinking about June and the Horse Shows, but it is almost here, and we must 
plan and be prepared.  If you or your club has any questions, please call me at 859-707-7189.  If there is no 
answer leave a message and I will return your call. 

Thank you for all your assistance with making the Horse Show Hospitality Booth successful! 
 

Connie Vaughn 

Hospitality Chair 
 
 
 

NAME PHONE COOKIES SANDWICH 
FIXINGS 

4-8 PM 8PM-
CLOSING 

      

      

      

      

      

      

 

NAME PHONE COOKIES SANDWICH 
FIXINGS 

4-8 PM 8PM-
CLOSING 

      

      

      

      

      

      

2024 BOURBON COUNTY HORSE SHOWS 

Friday, June 14th Horse Show 

Saturday, June 15th Horse Show 
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DIRECTIONS FOR   

HELPING HANDS AUCTION 

The Helping Hands Auction has successfully funded EIGHT  $1,000  
scholarships over the last eight years – even the two years without a 

“Helping Hands” Auction! 

Let’s have some fun with it AND make some money too! 

• Pick a service (or item) that you are willing to share or teach another 
homemaker. 

• Complete the other side of this certificate. 

• Return to the Extension Office by April 19th  There will be no auction 
certificates accepted after that date. 

• A list will then be compiled of all certificates received and handed out 
at registration the night of the meeting 

• Decide what service you or your club would enjoy purchasing. 

• Bid, bid, bid! 

• SOLD to top bidder. 

• Buyer will receive certificate with information to contact seller to 
schedule time to carry out service. 

Each club has at least one marketable service to offer.  Hopefully the 
larger clubs will have more than one. 

Extra benefit—While having fun offering this service you will get to 
know fellow homemakers that are not in your club! 

If you have questions, do not hesitate to call the Extension office for 
clarification! 

859-987-1895 

Get the certificates in early this year as the number of services/items 
being sold is being limited to shorten the length of the live auction.  


